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1. Highways England has been appointed by the Secretary of State for Transport as strategic highway
company under the provisions of the Infrastructure Act 2015 and is the highway authority, traffic
authority and street authority for the strategic road network (SRN). The SRN is a critical national
asset and as such Highways England works to ensure that it operates and is managed in the public
interest, both in respect of current activities and needs as well as in providing effective stewardship
of its long-term operation and integrity.

2. Highways England will be concerned with plans and/or proposals that have the potential to impact

on the safe and efficient operation of the Strategic Road Network (SRN); in this case those resulting

from any adoption of the Folkestone & Hythe District Core Strategy Review.

3. Highways England have engaged with the District Council throughout the Review process. This

culminated in the signing of a Statement of Common Ground (SoCG) on 28 January 2020 (See

Appendix A).

4. The key matters covered by the SoCG are:

• it is based on the submitted housing figures that in turn are based upon the new national formula

• arising from the allocation and general distribution of housing and other development, a series

of SRN junctions were identified to be assessed for impact and, as necessary, to be the subject

of local plan led mitigation

• the assessment found that mitigation would be required at

► A20/A260

► M20J11

► M20j12

► M20J13
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